UNITED WAY KICKS OFF

CAMPAIGN

Sept. 28 is the kick-off date for The

University of Winnipeg’s 1987 United
Way campaign.

Canvassers will be calling on their
colleagues between Sept. 28 and Oct.
16 to deliver and pick up pledges.
Donors are reminded that contribu-
tions are kept confidential. Pledge
cards should be returned sealed in the
envelope provided.

|
l

“The University’s goal for the 1987
campaign s toincrease donor partici-
pation. Faculty and staff membersare
asked to consider the pressing needs
of people in our community,” said
Sandra Brown Day, co-chairperson of
the University’s Faculty and Staff
Forum Collections Committee.

Day represented the University at
the United Way HESS meetings
throughout the summer and also at-
tended a “Seminar for Success.”

The Staff and Faculty Forum Collec-
tions Committee is responsible for the
United Way campaign on campus. In
an attempt to provide continuity, this
year the committee appointed two
chairpersons, one from faculty and
one from staff. Each year one chair-
person will rotate off the committee.
The 1987-88 co-chairpersonsare Sarah
McKinnon of the History Department
and Sﬁndra Brown Day of the Child
Care Worker Training program.
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‘A PHOTOGRAPHIC
JOURNEY OF THE

'HOLY LAND

See over 100 years of change
captured in photographs at
“The Holy Land Then and
Now” on exhibit Oct. 4 - 30 in
Gallery 1C03.

This display parallels a series of
nineteenth century photographs of 45
| sites in the Holy Land with photo-
| graphs of the same sites taken a cen-
| tury later.

With the invention of the photo-
graphic process in 1839, photogra-
phersecagerly followed the traditional
route of the Christian pilgrims to take
pictures of monuments, shrines, mar-
kets, streets and biblical landscapes.
Despite the cumbersome equipment,
hostile climate and suspicious na-
tives, they left a rich legacy of strik-
ingly beautiful visual documents.

Some of these early photographers
represented in the exhibit include
Zangaki Freres, James McDonald,
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Francis Frith and Maison Bonfils.

Nearly 150 years later, Daniel Tassel
of Lexington, Massachusetts, went to
Israel to photograph some of these
same places. Out of hundreds of pic-
tures, about fifty were selected for the
exhibition. Presented in pairs, the old
and the new images appear side by
side, and while some of the sites are
hardly recognizable, others seem to
have changed little with the passage
of time.

Mount Carmel, Rachel’s Tomb, Be-
thlehem including the Church of the
Nativity, Damascus Gate, Church of

the Holy Sepulchre, Via Dolorosa,
Dome of the Rock and Hurva Syna-
gogue are just some of the sites photo-
graphed then and now.

The exhibition was organized by the
Semitic Museum, Harvard Univer-
sity, curated by Nitza Rosovsky and is
being circulated in Canada by the In-
ternational Programme of the Na-
tional Museums of Canada.

See “Coming Events” on the back
page of this issue for Gallery hours.




| WAYMAN:
| WRITER IN RESIDENCE

The sun up through a blue mist
draws its own tide: this is the factory
hour.

As I drive east, I pass dozens like
myself

waiting on the curb for buses, for
company crummies,

for car pools; grey plastic lunch buck-
ets,

safety boots, old clothes.
pulled

on the same factory tide.
-- Tom Wayman, from “The Factory
Hour"”

All of us

Well-known Canadian poet Tom
Wayman will be the Writer in Resi-
dence from Oct. 18 - 31, 1987. The
English Department has planned two
public readings during his stay in-
cluding one at The University of
Winnipeg on Oct. 21 at 2:30 p.m. in
Room 2C14.

Born in Hawkesbury, Ontario in
1945and educated at the University of
British Columbia and the University
of California, Wayman is Canada’s
mostcelebrated “work poet.” Among
his books are Waiting for Wayman
(1973), Money and Rain: Tom Wayman
Live! (1975), Free Time(1977), Living on
the Ground: Tom Wayman Country
(1980), The Nobel Prize Acceptance
Speech (1981) and Counting the Hours:
City Poems (1983). Wayman has also
edited several collections of poetry
and written a book of criticism, Inside

Job: Essays on the New Work Writing
' (1983).

GOVERNMENT BOOSTS

UNIVERSITY RESEARCH

The Honourable Frank Oberle, Min-
ister of State (Science and Technol-
ogy) announced that the federal gov-
ernment is stengthening its support
for university research with an $11
million increase in matching funding
for the granting councils for 1987-88
and $7 million for microelectronicsre-
search in Canadian universities.

The $18 million is part of the $100
million in new funds the federal gov-
ernment recently announced it would
be providing for initiatives under
InnovAction, the Canadian Strategy
for Science and Technology.

Minister Oberle praised industry
and universities for their success in
making the matching funding policy
work: “We know that private sector
contributions will far exceed levels
initially established by the govern-

ment for this year. The action we are
taking today is designed to further
encourage the growing research part-
nership between the private sector
and universities,” Oberle added.

The matching funding policy was
firstannounced by the governmentin
the February, 1986 federal budget as
part of a five-year financial plan for
the support of university research.
Under the policy, the federal govern-
mentmatches private sector contribu-
tions to university research with
equal funding to the councils.

The Natural Sciences and Engineer-
ing Research Council (NSERC) will
receive $6 million for 1987-88, to in-
crease its matching funding to $25.4
million. Federal funds for NSERC this
year total $338 million, compared to
some $324 million in 1986-87.

SO T FINALLY THOUGHT,

CASHED IN MY CANADA SAVINGS

FATSO

HECK. LITH THE FREEZING wamuesa
BONDS AND SAID," SEE YA LATER,




Special back-to-school acitivites last week included this tug of war between the Win-

nipeg Fury soccer team and representatives from the Student’s Association. The two
teams struggled over a pit of gelatin with the students taking the plunge in two out of
three matches.

CARR ATTENDS
COMMONWEALTH
CONFERENCE

Executive Director of External Rela-
tions Jim Carr was one of 73 delegates
who participated in The Common-
wealth Conference for Young Lead-
ers. The Conference was held in Ot-
tawa from Sept. 6 - 12.

During the week, delegates from 37
Commonwealth countries examined
the challenge of leadership in the
modern Commonwealth. The pro-
gram focussed on leadership devel-
opment, cross-cultural communica-
tion, the resolution of conflict, and the
potential for private and public sector
cooperation towards economic and
social development.

The Conference brought together
dynamic young men and women who
have demonstrated a capacity for
leadership and innovationin the carly
stages of their careers. These indi-
viduals represented an impressive
combination of organizations and
sectors in society including govern-
ment, business, labour, media, volun-
tary agencies, religious bodies, and
academia.

Conference delegates were nomi-
nated and sponsored by an organiza-
tion. Carr was nominated by The
University of Winnipeg and then se-
lected as one of the 20 Canadians
chosen to attend. He described the
experience as “one of life’s most
memorable.”

“During the conference, I learned
that women and men of good will can
accomplish anything that they set
their minds to accomplish. Differ-
encesofraceand religionmustbe seen
as a unifying strength rather than a
debilitating weakness,” Carr said.

“ 1 also learned that tolerance and
patience are more powerful than ego
and pretense. And I learned that in
spite of all of the superficial differ-
ences that characterize the human
race, we sharea common hunger tobe
free.”

The Commonwealth Conference for
Young Leaders was the initiative of
the Royal Commonwealth Society
(Ottawa) with the co-sponsorship of
the Canadian Institute for Interna-
tional Peace and Security, the Pater-
son Centre for International Pro-
grams (Carleton University), and the
Canadian International Development
Agency. Additional support was re-
ceived from the Secretary of State for
External Affairs (Canada) and the
Commonwealth Secretariat.

McCLURE WILL SPEAK

AT
NEWCOMBE LECTURE

As part of the Newcombe Family
Lectureship on Religion and the
Human Condition, Dr. Robert B.
McClure will present two public lec-

tures: “Lessons for Christians from
the Non-Christian Religions” on Oct.
21 at7 p.m. and “Modern Changes in
the Old Non-Christian Religions” on
Oct. 22 at 1 p.m. Both lectures will be
held in Theatre 3C00.

Dr. McClure spent his childhood in
China with his missionary parents.
He completed his high school and
medical training in Toronto, but re-
turned to China where he worked asa
surgeon until 1948. McClure then
worked as a surgeon with Arab refu-
geesinPalestine and inIndia. In1968,
heretired from mission work and was
elected Moderator of the United
Church of Canada. After volunteer-
ing for work in Borneo, Peru, and
Africa, McClure retired in Toronto.

The Newcombe Lectureship was es-
tablished by Rev. Charles R. New-
combe after he retired from The Uni-
versity of Winnipeg in 1981. He sold
his remarkable personal library to the
University library and then gener-
ously donated the money he received
to the University in order to create a
fund for the annual lectureship.

|
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FACULTY NOTES

- Dr. Wesley M. Stevens, Professor of
History, has published an article on
English government in the sixteenth
century: “William Lambarde and the
Elizabethan Polity,” in Studies in
Medieval and Renaissance History. The
co-author is Dr. James D. Alsop, As-
sistant Professor of History at
McMaster University. Dr. Alsop re-
ceived his B.A. Honours in History at
The University of Winnipeg.

- Dr. Eva Pip of the Biology Depart-
ment published a book entitled
Ukrainian Folk Calendary Songs with
Musical Scores and Choreography, 526
pages, which contains hundreds of
new choral arrangements composed
for traditional songs. Asa pianist, Dr.
Pip has performed in many concerts,
as well as on radio and television.

| - Garin Burbank, History Depart-
ment, addressed The Memorial Rally
of the International Black Ribbon Day
Committee at the Manitoba Legisla-
ture, August 23, 1987. The theme of
Prof. Burbank’s address was “West-
ern Intellectuals and the Hitler-Stalin
Pact.”

- Steve LaDochy of the Geography
Department hasleft The University of
Winnipeg to take an Assistant Profes-
sor position at California State Uni-
versity in Los Angeles.

- Bill Carlyle of the Geography De-
partment had the following article
published: “The Changing Geogra-
. phy of Administrative Units for
Schooling and Local Government on
the Canadian Prairies,” Prairie Forum,
Vol. 12, No. 1, March, 1987, pp. 5-35.

- Kay Stone, English Department, is
the 1987-88 president of the Folklore
Studies Association of Canada. She
presented a paper onCree Traditional
| Tales at the annual meeting of the
societyin Hamilton lastJune. Shealso
offered workshopsin Sioux Narrows,
Ont. in June and August, and made a

series of presentations ata week-long
conference on performing arts in
Windsor this past July. She will pres-
ent academic papers at the American
Folklore Society in October (Al-
buquerque, N.M.) and at the Ameri-

THE PUBLIC RELATIONS DEPART-
MENT has received information on
The Edinburgh Canadian Confer-
ence and Seminar Programme for
May, 1988. For more information,
please call the Public Relations De-

can Society for Ethnohistory in No-

partment at 786-9711.
vember (Berkeley, Calif.).

“STEP UP YOUR CAREER:
VOLUNTEER!”

The Volunteer Centre held “Step Up Your Career: Volunteer!”, an annual
volunteer recruitmentblitz on The University of Winnipeg campus, Sept. 21-23.
Approximately 35 non-profit agencies and organizations were on campus to
recruit volunteers for their various programs. Coordinated by the Volunteer
Centre,a United Way agency, booths and displays were erected on the main floor
of Centennial Hall near the Riddell Cafeteria. | '

Child and Family Service Agencies, The Winnipeg School Division No. 1, Day
Care Volunteer Program and Big Sisters were some of the agencies that partici-
pated in the three-day event.

This blitz gave Manitoba’s non-profit community a good opportunity torecruit |
thatvery special resource - volunteers - so that they can create and maintain their
own unique and needed programs. Students benefit by gaining valuable job
cxpcricncc, references and community contacts.

THE UNIVERSITY OF WINNIPEG WOMEN'S AUXILIARY

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU AND YOUR FRIENDS
TO ATTEND

THE ANNUAL FALL TEA

TO BE HELD IN

RIDDELL HALL DINING ROOM

UNIVERSITY OF WINNIPEG
385 SPENCE STREET

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 14, 1987
2:00 P.M. TO 4:00 P.M.

— PROCEEDS IN AID OF SCHOLARSHIPS —
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The University of Winnipeg Division of Continuing Education opened its new facilities

at 491 Portage Avenue on Sept,8, Administrative offices are located on the main floor
and a Conference|Training Centre consisting of seven classrooms for instruction,
workshops, seminars and computer labs is on the lower level.

PAPER CLIPS POISED
FOR BUREAUCRATIC
OLYMPIAD

Bureaucracy will be in action, or
should we say “inaction,” at the third
annual Bureaucratic Olympics on
Sept. 25 from 12 noon to 1:30 p.m.in
Riddell Hall gym

Ernie Nairn from CBC and Suzanne
Kennelley from CBWFT will host this
event sponsored by the CBC to raise
awareness of the United Way’s 1987
campaign.

Teams of four from federal govern-
ment departments and crown corpo-
rations will test their bureaucratic
skills in several contests: paper clip
chain-making, paper airplane “avia-
tion,” rubber-stamping and a lick and
stick relay in which envelopes are
quickly sealed and passed along to a
team member.

Bureaucratese will be at its best (and
least understandable) as teams will
attempt to bamboozle the judges in
the jargon competition.

So far, twelve teams have their
coaches, cheerleaders and mascots
ready to help them get through the
mounds of red tape. Teams such as

the Mailboxers (Canada Post),
Crosbie’s Crushers (Transport Can-
ada) and Home Busters (Canada
Mortgage and Housing) will compete
for gold, silver and bronze medals. A
prestigious plaque will be awarded to
the top bureaucratic team.

Everyone is welcome to bring a bag
lunch and cheer on the spread of red
tape for a good cause.

RECYCLING DEPOT
OPEN ON OCT.24

A Recycling Depot for newsprint,
clear glass, corkable wine bottles, mis-
cellaneous scrap material, aluminum
cans and PET plastic beverage bottles
will be held on October 24, 1987 from
9a.m.to4 p.m,, rainorshineatthe Old
Fort Osborne Barracks, 139 Tuxedo
Boulevard.

NATIONAL
FAMILY WEEK

OCT. 5 - 11 IS NATIONAL
FAMILY WEEK - A TIME
TO CELEBRATE AND
APPRECIATE OUR MOST
IMPORTANT CONNECTION
-OURFAMILY. THEFAMILY,
DESPITE ITS IMPERFEC-
TIONS, REMAINS THE
CORNERSTONE OF OUR
SOCIETY. IT'S OUR PAST,
IT'S OUR FUTURE AND IT'S
OUR STRENGTH. THIS
WEEK TAKE TIME TO DO
SOMETHING SPECIAL

SMILE WITH CSBs

Middle age has arrived when you
have the choice of two temptations
and you pick the one that gets you
home earlier.

— Jack Wasserman, Liberty

Canada Savings Bond
Payroll Savings Plan
... another reason to smile




| COMINGEVENTS __ JREIPREN

SEPT. 23, 1987

- 16th Annual Great Rock Climb on
the front lawn at 12:40 p.m.

- Robert Kroetsch, renowned Cana-
dian novelist, poet and critic will be
reading from his work from 12:30 to
1:30 p.m.in Room 1L11. This reading
is sponsored by the English Depart-
ment. No admission charge.

SEPT. 24, 1987

- Annual Meeting of the Recycling
Council of Manitoba at 7:30 p.m. at
Westminster United Church, 745
Westminster, West of Maryland (en-
ter from Westminster). All members
and prospective members are wel-
come.

SEPT. 25, 1987

- Champagne Brunch. 10:30 a.m. -
1:30 p.m. in Riddell Cafeteria.Co-
sponsored by the Student’s Associa-
tion and Versa Foods Ltd.

- Bureaucratic Olympics organized
by CBC for the United Way from 12
noon - 1:30 p.m. in Riddell Hall Gym.
Admission is free.

SEPT. 27, 1987

- Nature and Concept of God: An
Inter-Faith Symposium starts at 1:30
p.m. in Room 3C00. This half-day
symposium is being co-sponsored by
the Faculty of Theology, The Univer-
sity of Winnipeg and the Ahmadiyya
Muslim Community. Everyone is
welcome. No admission charge. For
further details, contact Dr. Ijaz Qamar
at 261-4212.

SEPT. 28, 1987

-Labatt’s Mini-Mock Olympics. An |

obstacle course for faculty, staff and
students in the Athletic Centre from
12:30 to 1:30. p.m.

- College Games Fashion Show.
12:30 - 1:30 p.m. in Riddell Cafeteria.
Co-sponsored by the Student’s Asso-
ciation and The Bay.

- Student vs. Faculty/Staff Ball
Game. 4 p.m. at Omand Creek in St.

| James.

OCT. 1, 1987

- Final Judging and Display of Photo
Contest Entries in Room 1C03. Con-
test sponsored by Winnipeg Photo.

OCT. 2, 1987

- “Live” Chess Tournament. Stu-
dents and faculty/staff dressed as
chess pieces will be moved around a
chess board in the Athletic Centre.
12:30-1:30 p.m.

OCT. 4 - 24, 1987

-The Holy Lands Then and Now will
be on exhibitin Gallery 1C03 Oct. 5-16
-10a.m.to7 p.m.; Oct. 19-30-10 a.m.
to 3 p.m,; Sundays 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.;
Closed Monday, Oct. 12.

OCT. 5 1987

- Contemporary Dancers in Riddell
Cafeteria from 12:30 - 1:30.pm

- Caravan Sale of items big and small
from around the world. In 1C06, Oct.
5-9, Mon.-Thurs. 9 a.m. - 9 p.m. and
Friday 9 a.m.-5 p.m.

OCT. 14, 1987

- The Annual Fall Tea sponsored by
The University of Winnipeg Women’s
Auxiliary will be held in Riddell Hall
Dining Room from 2 - 4 p.m.

OCT. 20 - 21, 1987

- The Newcombe Family Lecture-
ship on Religionand the Human Con-
dition. Dr. Robert B. McClure will

give two publiclectures:“Lessons for
Christians from the Non-Christian
Religions” on Oct.21 at 7 p.m. and
“Modern Changes in the Old Non-
Christian Religions” on Oct. 22 at 1
p.m. Both lectures will be held in
Theatre 3C00.

- Public reading by Writer-in-Resi-
dence Tom Wayman on Oct.21 at 2:30
p-m. in Room 2C14.

OCT. 27 - 28, 1987

- Red Cross Blood Donor Clinic will
be set up in the lounge opposite the
4th floor Centennial Buffeteria.

NOV. 6 -7, 1987

- The University of Winnipeg Stu-
dents’ Association and CBC Stereo
Arts National present “The Oliver
Jones Trio” - the first performance in
the six-part Cafe Riddell Series. Tick-
ets are $12 at The University of Win-
nipeg Information Booth. Student
discounts available. Call 774-7169 for
more information.

NOV. 27 - DEC. 4, 1987 (EX-
CLUDING SUNDAYS)

- Terrorism,written and directed by |

Joel Miller, design by Robert Skene,
will be the first theatre production of
the season. Showtime is 8 p.m. in
Convocation Hall, 2nd floor, Wesley
Hall. No admission charge. For res-
ervations, please call Patty Hawkins
at 786-9292.

!

IN EDITION is published bi-weckly
by the Public Relations Department of
The University of Winnipeg.
Editor: Lois Cherney
Information Officer
Rm. 4W13, Ext. 134

Comments, suggestions, and sub- |

missions are welcome. The deadline
for submissions is one week prior to

publication date. The deadline for the |

next issue is September 30,1987,
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